
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
Dear Friends of the German Shepherd Dog Breed, 
Esteemed WUSV-Member Clubs! 
We are looking back at a wonderful 35th WUSV-World Championship IP in Györ in Hungary. 
From October 04th to October 08th, 2023 we enjoyed first class dogs sport at the ALCUFER 
Stadium. 

The stadium offered all features and facilities that we need for the most important competition of 
the year in the field of dog sports of the World Union for German Shepherd Dog Associations – 
WUSV. And we were blessed with beautiful late summer weather.  

Participants from 36 countries went for the challenge of the IGP competition and were living proof 
that our sport with the German Shepherd Dog breed unites people from all over the world in 
friendship.  

In addition to that we saw outstanding performances in the fields of Agility and Obedience, as well 
as a Max von Stephanitz Memorial Show.  

The best of the best from all over the world faced the biggest possible challenge in the field of dog 
sports.  

The winners and thus the World Champion IP came from Spain. We congratulate the winner with 
all our heart for this fabulous success! 

My thanks go to everybody who contributed in his or her own way to make this event a success! 

In first place I would like to thank the hosting club – the Magyarorszagi Nemet Juhaszkutya Klub 
– MNJK – represented by President Ferenc Truka and his organization team under the leadership 
of Máté Mészáros. My special thanks also go to Marianna Gregor for her special commitment 
during the preparatory works. Furthermore, I would like to express my thanks to the City Council of 
Györ for their hospitality.  

At a personal level my visit to Györ was a special honor for me because for the first time I was 
guest to a WUSV-World Championship in my position as WUSV-President. I am looking forward to 
future events and the exchange with our WUSV member clubs. We simply need to talk to each 
other and then we will all be winners – just like our German Shepherd Dog breed.   

🐕🐕🐕🐕🐕🐕 

Kindest wishes and truly yours,  

 

Roswitha Dannenberg 

SV/WUSV-President   


